Court Grammar School

INTEGRITY - HUMILITY - COMMUNITY

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents and Caregivers

COVID Update Number 2/2022 — 7 February 2022

10.

Thank you for returning our students to us! Given everything going on we are
delighted with the smooth start to the year.

The 2 staff members we were awaiting permission to enter WA have now arrived and
will commence work on Monday 21 February.

Please be advised that we DO NOT have a never-ending stock of masks for students.
They should all have a spare with them in case their straps snap. Mr. Brad Krokosz
has a few and we will be fund raising for Anglicare at a gold coin donation! Let's
see how much we can raise. | would prefer the amount to be nil in this instance!

We had a very limited number of year groups and only the parents of student leaders
at our Sir Charles Court Futures Assembly. As the Police Commissioner, Chris
Dawson, was unable to attend in person he sent us a superb oration on Respect for
Self, our theme for 2022. This will be on our website this week for you to listen to as
well.

We have commenced limiting the number of indoor crossover events with multiple
year groups.

The Arts Academy classes after school will be going ahead as planned for those
students involved.

Our Primary School Parent Meetings planned for this week will go ahead. The
Year 6 Camp is currently going ahead as planned.

ALL outdoor activities are permitted to continue and as such the famous Marron Cup
cricket game will still go ahead this Friday 11 February from 3.15-5.30. Parents are
welcome to attend and as it is on the oval, masks are not necessary but do stay as
socially distant as possible from other parents. There will be coffee and ice-cream
vans on the courts alongside the oval and activities for little kids as well. The leaders
will be doing a sausage sizzle. This one-off event does not require us to check
Vaccination certificates.

| am sorry that one or two of our parents are cross that | am recommending students
be vaccinated. This is the health advice we are given to pass onto our families.
Everyone is free to make their own decisions.

We will be sending out information to all families to refresh your memory about our
online learning. Years 4-12 will be using TEAMS as they have a one-to-one device.
Staff are preparing for the multiple scenarios that may arise.

| will, as promised, be in regular contact with updates as they come to hand. Please keep
safe and care for each other in these uncertain times.

With warm regards

filoctrr—

Patricia Rodrigues (Ms)
Principal
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